Office of the City Engineer

John C. Rooney, P.E.Assistant Commissioner of Public Works/
City Engineer



City Hall 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI 53403 262-636-9191 Fax: 262-636-9545

June 2, 2014

Legistar Item: 14-10243

To:

Alderman Jim Kaplan, Chairman

Public Works and Services Committee

From:

John Rooney, 🌽

Assistant Commissioner of Public Works/City Engineer

Subject:

WisDOT 2015–2018 Highway Safety Improvement Program (HSIP) Grant

The City Engineer's office is desirous of seeking permission to apply for the WisDOT HSIP Grant. The grant application is due August 15, 2014. The grant application will be for the study and feasibility of an intersection improvement at State Street (STH 38) and Memorial Drive. The intent of the application would be to consider a roundabout as a safety improvement to reduce crash history at the intersection.

If the Committee agrees with the intent of the application, the appropriate action would be to refer this item to the Finance and Personnel Committee to authorize the City Engineer to apply for the grant.

JCR:njp